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DISCUSSION: The application was denied by the Field Office Director, Washington, D.C. and is now 
before the Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. The appeal will be dismissed. 

The applicant is a native and citizen of Pakistan who is seeking to adjust her status to that of lawfbl 
permanent resident under section 13 of the Act of 1957 ("Section 13"), Pub. L. No. 85-3 16, 71 Stat. 
642, as modified, 95 Stat. 161 1, 8 U.S.C. $ 1255b, as the immediate family member of an alien who 
performed diplomatic or semi-diplomatic duties under section 101(a)(l 5)(A)(ii) of the Immigration and 
Nationality Act, 8 U.S.C. $ 1 101 (a)(l 5)(A)(ii). 

The field office director denied the application for adjustment of status after determining that the 
applicant's father had failed to demonstrate that he performed diplomatic or semi-diplomatic duties and 
that compelling reasons prevent his return to Palustan, and that h s  adjustment would be in the national 
interest of the United States. The field office director also noted that the Department of State issued its 
opinion on May 5, 2008 advising that the application to adjust status be denied. Decision of Field 
Ofice Director, dated May 16, 2008. The field office director denied the applicant's adjustment 
application on the basis of her father's ineligibility for benefits under Section 13. The applicant has 
appealed her decision. 

In a separate decision, the AAO dismissed the appeal of the applicant's father on the grounds that he 
failed to demonstrate that he performed diplomatic or semi-diplomatic duties and that he failed to 
establish compelling reasons that prevent his return to the Pakistan as required under Section 13. As the 
applicant's eligibility for adjustment under Section 13 derives from the eligibility of her father, and the 
applicant has not asserted compelling reasons separate from those claimed by her father, the applicant is 
also ineligible for adjustment of status. 

For the reasons discussed above, the AAO finds that the applicant is not eligible for adjustment under 
Section 13. Pursuant to section 291 of the Act, 8 U.S.C. 1361, the burden of proof is upon the 
applicant to establish that she is eligible for adjustment of status. The applicant has failed to meet that 
burden. Accordingly, the appeal will be dismissed. 

ORDER: The appeal is dismissed. 


